Town of Rigaud

BY REGISTERED MAIL March 11, 2015
Received at NEB MAIL ROOM
March 19, 9:39AM

Mr. Peter Watson

President

National Energy Board

517, 10" Avenue SouthWest
Calgary, Alberta. T2R 0A8

Regarding: Enbridge file — 9B pipeline reversal project —
support for the National Energy Board (NEB) to require
hydrostatic tests

Sir:

Please find attached an extract of the minutes of the regular town council
meeting of March 9, 2015 concerning the subject in the title above.

Thank you for the attention and consideration you will bring to our request.
Hoping to receive a favorable response to our request,

Sincerely,
The town clerk,

(Signature)
Hélene Therrien, OMA

attached: resolution number 2015-03-103



Town of Rigaud
Extract from the minutes of the regular meeting of the council of the Town of Rigaud,
held on March 9, 2015 at 7:30 pm.

Present: Mayor and councillors Hans Gruenwald Jr., Yannick Sauvé, Archie Martin,
Michel Sauvé, André Boucher, Danny Lalonde, Mario Gauthier

Constituting quorum under the chairmanship of Mayor Hans Gruenwald Jr.
Mme. Hélene Therrien , town clerk, participates as secretary for the meeting

2015-03-103
Enbridge file — 9B pipeline reversal project — supporting the National Energy Board
(NEB) in requiring hydrostatic tests

Whereas it is within the power of the NEB to require Enbridge to conduct hydrostatic
tests on line 9B;

Whereas it is in the interests of the citizens of the Town of Rigaud that hydrostatic tests
be done on line 9B;

Whereas all of the council members find it appropriate that the Town of Rigaud indicate
its wish that such tests be done;

Therefore be it resolved that:

The Town indicate to Mr. Peter Watson, president of the National Energy Board (NEB),
our wish that Enbridge conduct hydrostatic tests on the entire network of pipeline 9B
before granting leave to operate the reversal of flow.

Moved by Hans Gruenwald Jr and resolved. Adopted unanimously.

Extract certified in conformity by Héléne Therrien, OMA, town clerk

March 10, 2015,
signed Hans Gruenwald Jr, Mayor; Héléne Therrien, OMA, town clerk



